March 14, 2023
 		
At 7:00 pm, Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Carlton.  Present were the following Board members: Councilman Dana Woolston, Councilman Josh Narburgh, Councilman Brian McCue and Councilwoman Debbie Yockel.

Also present was Kurt VanWycke, Highway Supt. and Town Attorney Douglas Heath.

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance the Minutes from February14, 2023 were approved by Mr. Woolston and seconded by Mr. Narburgh and carried

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the 2023 DOT Snow and Ice agreement, second by Mrs. Yockel and carried.

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve Brenda Mufford as the Assessor assistant during the re-val process or as needed by the Town Assessor, second by Mr. Mccue and carried

[bookmark: _GoBack] A motion by Mr. Narburgh to allow the Town to send a resolution to Orleans County requesting more sales tax revenue annually, second by Mr. McCue and carried.

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve the Supervisors report seconded by Mrs. Yockel and carried.

A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the Town Clerk Report seconded by Mr. Woolston and carried.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the Zoning report, Seconded by Mr. McCue and carried.

A motion by Mr. Woolston to Approve Justice Hurley’s Report, Seconded by Mrs. Yockel and carried 
 
Mr. VanWycke gave an update on highway and water activities.

The Carlton Fire Co. gave an update on calls and man hours.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the Town to sign the PILOT submitted by Attorney Douglas Heath, Second by Mr. Mccue and Carried.

A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the March Vouchers, Second by Mrs. Yockel and carried

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to adjourn, seconded my Mr. Woolston.  Meeting adjourned at 7:17
